

June 9, 2022

Board of Directors Orange County Sanitation District 10844 Ellis Avenue Fountain Valley, CA 92708

RE: Board Vice Chair Statement of Qualifications for Glenn Parker

Dear Members of the Board,

I, Glenn Parker, Mayor Pro Tem from the City of Brea, am seeking your consideration to be your next Board Vice Chair.

With over seven years of experience as an active Orange County Sanitation Board Member and leader, along with my extensive public agency and private sector management experience, I am prepared and eager for this challenging responsibility. As the Board's Vice Chair, I would support the Board's policies and priorities in upholding public health and the environment. Working with the Board's Chair, I would continue to seek opportunities to use my administrative and organizational knowledge to improve the District's efficiency and effectiveness.

Currently, I serve as the Chair of the District's Audit and Administration Committees and am a three-year member of the Steering Committee. In my capacity as Administrative Committee Chair, I advocated for the thorough analysis of our Risk Management/Insurance program and the updated Classification & Compensation Study. Additionally, I have taken an active role in the Committee's agenda development, while ensuring a positive, constructive working relationship with our staff.

Having proudly served the City of Brea as an elected official for almost 26 years, I am dedicated to serving the public. I demonstrate this through my almost 16 years as a member of the Brea City Council (1990-1998, 2014-2018) and 10 years as City Treasurer (2004-2014). In 2014, I was appointed to represent Brea as our City's OC Sanitation District Representative. Prior to this role, I had the opportunity to serve as the Alternate Member on the Board upon my first City Council term. During this time, I was provided with multiple opportunities to gain a good working understanding of the District's operations, which I continue to carry with me today.

In addition to my service at the local level, I serve on the California League of Cities Governance, Transparency, and Labor Relations Committee. Because I value policies that protect the environment, I serve as the Chair of the Wildlife Corridor Conservation Authority, a California Joint Powers Authority, and I am the Chairman of Hillside Open Space Education Coalition. I am also the past President of the Board for a non-profit, Hills for Everyone.

Glenn Parker – Board Vice Chair Statement of Qualifications Page 2



Professionally, my management experience spans over 40 years, during which I have served as a Marketing Manager for two national insurance companies, and I also owned and operated a private community property management company. My education includes a B.S. in Business Administration from Cal Poly, Pomona, followed by Executive Management Studies at the Claremont Graduate University. Since retirement, I have worked as a Fire Inspector for 11 years. As a result, I am able to provide a public employee's organizational perspective, where needed.

In closing, thank you for your consideration of my election as your Board Vice Chair. My drive, outlook, and extensive experience make me uniquely qualified for this position. Please do not hesitate to contact my office at (714) 990-7711 should you have any questions.

Respectfully,

Glenn Parker